
 
 

 

 
 
 

6160 Whiskey Hill Road  ¨ 2310 Industrial Avenue ¨ Hubbard, OR 97032  ¨  T:(503) 982-9779  

May 26, 2023 
 
Marissa Meyer 
Cleaner Air Oregon, New Business and Technical Assistance Coordinator 
Oregon Department of Environmental Quality 
Sent via email: Marissa.Meyer@deq.oregon.gov 

 
 

Dear Marissa, 
 
Wolf Steel Foundry informed the DEQ in a meeting on May 18, 2023, that operations would be 
shutting down in the near future, and would eventually be requesting termination of its Simple 
ACDP (Permit No. 03-0016-SI-01). Wolf melted and poured the final heat on May 19 but will 
continue certain finishing activities, including preparing for shipment, potentially until July 31, 
2023. Wolf will submit another letter once activities have ceased requesting termination of 
permit coverage. Additionally, Wolf has been proceeding with DEQ through the Cleaner Air 
Oregon process. Please consider this process to be terminated as it does not make sense to 
continue at this point with a pending closure.  
 
As discussed during the May 18 meeting with DEQ, the other operations on the same property 
in Hubbard are permitted under a General ACDP for Ulven Forging (Source No. 03-0083, 
AQGP-029). This was determined by DEQ in a letter dated September 15, 2011, with Wolf Steel 
Foundry being determined to be a separate source. Ulven Forging will continue to operate. 
 
Please let me know if you have questions or need additional information. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Bryan Rumpca 
QHEM Manager 
Wolf Steel Foundry, Inc. 
 
cc. Travis Quarles, Bridgewater Group, Inc. 

Kent Norville, Bridgewater Group, Inc. 
Nate Barta, Wolf Steel Foundry, Inc. 
Lisa Ball, DEQ 
J.R. Giska, DEQ 
Louis Bivins, DEQ 


